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“WHOEVER WISHES TO COME AFTER ME MUST DENY
HIMSELF. TAKE UP HIS CROSS, AND FOLLOW ME"

- MK 8:34

“EL QUE QUIERA VEMIR CONMIGD, QUE RENUNCIE A Sl
MISMO, QUE CARGUE CON 5U CRUZ ¥ QUE ME SIGA".
-MC B, 34
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Deacon Ron Gerwatowski
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STAFF
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Karen Ackles — Director
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reled.secretary@stmarysfranklin.org
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Michelle Gee — Secretary
secretary(@stmarysfranklin.org
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parishpublishing@stmarysfranklin.org

Music Director
Terry Kerr « terry.kerr@att.net + 508-541-3286

If you are new to the parish, please introduce yourself to the priests after Mass. We want to know and serve you. To register,
please email your name and address to parishpublishing@stmarysfranklin.org. We will send you a Welcome Package that

will help you register.

SACRAMENTS
Baptism: By appointment only. Consult our website:
stmarysfranklin.org
Penance: Saturdays 8 to 9 AM in Reconciliation Room
in Chapel, and by appointment anytime
Marriage: Couples planning to be married at St. Mary
should schedule their wedding one year in
advance and attend a Marriage Preparation
program.
Sacrament of the Sick: Please call the rectory if you have
a family member, friend, or neighbor who is unable to
attend church due to age or infirmity. We will provide pas-
toral visits, with administration of the Sacraments.

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

Children (Grades 1-8)
Guided remote and in-person learning

Confirmation Preparation
(Confirmation 1 + Confirmation 2)
Guided independent, remote and in-person learning

Programs run from September—April

Adults
RCIA - Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults
Wednesdays + 7:00pm
October to Easter



ST. MARY PARISH FRANKLIN

Pastoral Reflections

This weekend at our Masses, the theme of each of the three readings is all about good disciple-
ship. Our first reading, a passage from the Prophet Isaiah addresses the theme of the “Suffering
Servant”. We know to interpret the servant as Israel because the pain caused in the servant is a
direct result of his faith. He is insulted because of his faith, but note that he never wavers or steps
back. His life was just because he set his face against these bad people with a face “like flint.”

In our second reading the writer James continues the theme of discipleship. He writes that it is
not enough to state our beliefs and faith, we must do more. Good intentions and talking are never
enough. If people find their neighbors hungry and without enough clothing, it is not enough to
wish them well, but we need to act on our wishes for them. Saint James always wants us to pray,
but sometimes he knows that prayers alone are not enough. We must act on our own prayers or
else God’s work will not be done.

We find in the Gospel of Mark a description of a disciple by Jesus. In this passage Jesus asked
his disciples who people said he was. They answer that some thought he was John the Baptist.
Some others thought he was Elijah or some other prophet because they believed that a prophet
would come back to prepare the way for the Messiah. However, suddenly it became clear to Pe-
ter that Jesus was indeed the Messiah. We also learn that before Peter could act on this, Jesus
told him not to tell anyone else. It appears that Jesus wanted to be certain that Peter fully under-
stood what that meant before he went about announcing Jesus as the Messiah.

Until now Peter thought that the Messiah was someone who would become great and powerful.
This powerful Messiah would conquer the enemies of God’s people and rebuild the City of Jeru-
salem. He thought that Jews throughout the world would once again gather and be reunited in
their new wonderful city. When Jesus explained messiahship in the context of suffering and
death, this really floored and confused St. Peter. Peter pushed back from these words and ideas
so that Jesus saw Satan’s actions in Peter’s thoughts. Jesus strongly corrected Peter and began to
explain to him what a disciple was. Jesus told him that a disciple needed to be ready to give up
the pleasures of this immediate life and say “yes” to God. A disciple and follower of Jesus had to
be ready to face what Jesus faced.

Jesus must have often wondered if the disciples understood what he was saying and teaching
during the last three years. His major test for this was his question “Who do you say that I am?”
Did they understand that God has been revealed to us through Jesus and also through Him we
come to understand God’s great and unconditional love. We, in fact, learn how to return that love
to God though Jesus. What is also clear is that the love of God shines directly through us, the
disciples. We can share that love in spoken word and in prayer, but more importantly we must
also show this love in our actions and deeds.

We know that it is not always easy to share the love of God and so we are reminded to pick up
the cross of Jesus and die in him. There clearly are people who are difficult to love in our lives,
or difficult circumstances that make it hard to do something that shows our love, but there are no
excuses. True discipleship means that we do something to care for our brothers and sisters.

Fr. Briowv
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MASS INTENTIONS SACRIFICIAL GIVING
Saturday, September 11 Donation totals for September 5, 2021 ... $8,937.78
4:00pm Michael Chapman—Memorial Church Collection total ... $3,961.15

Envelope donation total ... $ 1,885.00

Sunday, September 12 Online Giving total ... $4,976.63
7:30am Robert G. Hennessy MD — Thank you for your faithfulness and generosity.

Memorial
10:30am The Deceased members of the

Denommee Family—Memorial inas £ s 12. 2031
12:00pm Pearce “Pat” Murphy— Readings for the week of September 12,

1st Anniversary Sunday: Is 50:5-9a/Ps 116:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 8-9 [9]/
Jas 2:14-18/Mk 8:27-35

Monday, September 13

7:00am Monday: 1 Tm 2:1-8/Ps 40:7-8a, 8b-9, 10, 17
[1Cor 11:26b]/Lk 7:1-10

Wednesday, September 15

7:00am Pietro Ferrara—Memorial Tuesday: Nm 21:4b-9/Ps 78:1bc-2, 34-35, 36-
37, 38 [cf. 7b]/Phil 2:6-11/Jn 3:13-17
Thursday, September 16
7:00am Kevin O’Neill- Memorial
Wednesday: 1 Tm 3:14-16/Ps 111:1-2, 3-4, 5-6

Friday, September 17 [2]/In 19:25-27 or Lk 2:33-35

7:00am Christine Fitzgerald—Memorial
Thursday: 1 Tm 4:12-16/Ps 111:7-8, 9, 10 [2]/
Saturday, September 18 Lk 7:36-50
4:00pm Erick Spanne—Memorial
Friday: 1 Tm 6:2¢-12/Ps 49:6-7, 8-10, 17-18, 19
Sunday, September 19 -20/Lk 8:1-3
7:30am
10:30am ] 2 b
12:00pm Frank, Viola, and Brian Todesco— i?:grf‘lys 1 Tm 6:13-16/Ps 100:1b-2, 3, 4, 5 [2)/
Memorial

Next Sunday: Wis 2:12, 17-20/Ps 54:3-4, 5, 6-8
[6b]/Jas 3:16—4:3/MKk 9:30-37 O©OLPi

®

j

Mass Book is open for Mass
Intentions: You can call the
parish office or go online
to request a Mass,
the Monday prior
to the bulletin

weekend.

the Lord. ;
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SVDP reminder of Food Resources
for Franklin Residents
Information as of 4/1/2021

Franklin Food Pantry:

Tuesday: 9:00AM to 1:00PM and

5:30PM to 6:30PM.

Friday: 9:00AM to 1:00PM

Some delivery available call 508-528-3115

Primavera Restaurant (Millis): Free Family
prepared meals Wednesday-Sunday 11:30AM to
7:30PM. May use multiple times.

YMCA: “Grab and Go” Nonperishable food
Wednesday 1PM to 2PM and 5PM to 6PM.

Meals on Wheels for seniors and homebound Call
800-286-6640

St. Vincent de Paul Society: Non-perishable food,
hygiene items and paper products. Delivery availa-
ble. Call 508-918-2291 and leave a message.

SAVE THE DATE!
SVdP Annual Fund Raiser
Saturday, September 25, 2021
Friends of the Poor Walk

Blessing for the Walk will be at 9:00
a.m.on the Town Common, registration at
8:00 a.m. Participants can Collect
donations and Walk with us or donate
online at www.fopwalk.org./event/2617.

All money raised stays in Franklin, to
assist anyone in need of help. Put your
feeling of Compassion into action

“Go to the poor; you will find God.”
St. Vincent de Paul

Saint Vincent de Paul
Food Pantry Collection

September Food Pantry Needs

The St. Vincent de Paul Society would like
to thank all of the parishioners for their
generosity and support of the St. Mary’s
Food Pantry. Each time members of the St.
Vincent de Paul bring food to our neigh-
bors in need they also bring personal hy-
giene bags. At this time our supply of
these bags is low. As a result, we are re-
questing the items below so we may re-
plenish the supply of these bags. We ap-
preciate all of your assistance in support-
ing those in need!

Shampoo

Conditioner

3 in 1 Wash for men

Shaving cream for men and women
Toothpaste

Deodorant

All donations may be placed in the boxes
at the doors of the church throughout the
month of September. Donations may be
dropped off anytime during the week.
Dear parishioners thank you for your gen-
erosity and for joining with us to serve
those in our community who need our
help the most.

“God saw my need and sent you.”

Catholic Women’s Club Celebrates 100 Years

This coming year is a big one: our 100th year of the club!
Let's make it a memorable one! The Catholic Women's Clu
is a social club for the women of our church. It's about
friendship and building bonds with other like-minded wom-
en. The intent is to give everyone a chance to meet new
friends and old friends and to do fun activities together to
enrich our lives. After such a difficult year of separation fro
our friends and family, | am hopeful that the 2021-2022 sez
son of the CWC will continue to be a year of revival and jo
for all of us. Please call Rose O’Koren at 508-528-1663 if
interested to hear more.
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Adult Choir: The st. Mary
Parish Adult Choir will soon begin their
Choral Season for 2021 ~ 202211 Our first
rehearsal will be held on Thursday, Septem-
ber 16. 2021 at 7:30 p.m. in the Upper
Church Choir Loft. The Adult Choir will
sing at their first Mass of the season on
Sunday, October 3, 2021 at 10:30 a.m.

It is required that all choir members have
received their vaccination against COVID-~
19.

Choir members will also complete CORI
forms at the first rehearsal, too! Please
make sure you bring your driver’s license
with you in order to properly complete your
required CORI Form.

As the choir returns from their COVID-~19
absence, this is an ideal opportunity for an-~
yone interested in singing in the choir to be-~
come members!! Come to the first rehears-~
al of the season on September 16t and

check it out.

40th Annual Lawn Party to benefit Seminarians

Pope St. John XXIII National Seminary in Weston is hosting
its 40th Annual Lawn Party on Wednesday, September
29th, at 6:00 P.M, on the grounds of the seminary. This premi-
ere fundraising event is hosted by His Eminence, Sean Cardi-
nal O’Malley, OFM Cap. The evening will include a reception
and dinner with music. Located on Route 30 in Weston, the
Seminary prepares second career candidates, men over the age
of 30, for priesthood. The proceeds from the Lawn Party help
to keep tuition costs affordable. For ticket information, please
call the Pope St. John XXIII Development Office at 781-899-
5500, or visit their website www.psjs.edu. You can make a
difference and encourage the vocations of these men through
your support of the Lawn Party.

Along with Fire Chief Mclaughlin I am hon-
ored to invite you to the first "What to do
before Help Arrives" class that will be held
at the new MEMA facility here in Franklin
(20 Forge Parkway) on Tues Sept 14th 2021
at 7pm. We truly hope that no one will have
to use this training but being prepared for an
emergency could prevent tragedies.

Fire Department instructors will join us in
the training and then offer the class to all the
residents of Franklin. Our goal is that you
have the time to take this class with us and
spread the word once the class is offered to
the general public.

This Inaugural class has only 25 slots so
please sign up by Sept Ist.

Please use this link and click “I Want to
Register” at the bottom of the page followed
by “First Time Registration”. https://
mematraining.chs.state.ma.us/TRS/courseDesc.do?
cofld=25752&sourcePage=Calendar&date=09-14-
2021&srchEventTypeld=672&srchOgld=&legend=
S+%3D+STATE%2C+F+%3D+FEDERAL

Praying the Rosary starts a second year. Consider
joining Deacon Guy and 15-20 others in praying the Ro-
sary on Zoom each Monday evening at 7:00pm. A differ-
ent Mystery each prayed week. This 20 minutes provides
a quiet and reflective opportunity during these turbulent
times to pray in the comfort of your home but with a
community of faith praying with you. For more infor-
mation connect to the Rosary web page. All are wel-
come!

Serving the Spiritual Needs of Grieving Parents
hose Children of any Age Have Died by Any Cause,
No Matter How Long Ago.

Weekend in-person Spiritual Retreat
November 5-7, 2021
Miramar Retreat Center, Duxbury, MA

For more information or to register,
Call Diane at 800-919-9332
or go to www.emfgp.org
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ATTENTION
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS and

LECTORS

Hello and THANK YOU for volunteering
to serve St. Mary Parish as a Eucharistic
Minister and/or Lector after September
12th. The COVID pandemic shut every-
thing down pretty quickly. Our transition
back is much slower and is continued to
be done in stages. The next stage be-
gins in mid September.

ALL Eucharistic Ministers and/or Lec-
tors are invited to attend a mandatory
meeting/training on Tuesday, Septem-
ber 7th at 7 PM in the upstairs
church. The purpose of this meeting is
to train everyone on the new procedures
which will start the weekend of Septem-
ber 18 and 19. We will all hear from Fr.
Brian and get to meet Leo who is the
new Pastoral Associate here at St. Mary
Parish. The meeting should last no long-
er than one hour.

Please bring your driver's license with
you to that meeting as CORI forms will
be there to complete.

Please let me know if you have any
questions.

THANK YOU again for volunteer-
ing ... see you in church!

Catholic TV

America’s Catholic
Television Network ®

“Catholic TV is a beacon of Hope and a
unique Herald of the simple, yet pro-
found Message of Jesus Christ”

The Women’s Faith Formation will be starting its 4™
year this month. We are extending an invitation to
each of you to join us. Normally during the year we
meet in the Parish Hall and via Zoom on the sec-
ond Saturday of each month from 9:30-10:30AM.
Our meeting format begins with a welcome and
opening prayer, then we watch a select video, have
a small group discussion about it, ending with clos-
ing comments and a closing prayer.

This first meeting has been moved due to
the scheduled Confirmation at the same
time. For this first meeting only we will meet
on the third Saturday of September (18")
from 9:30-10:30AM in the Parish Hall.

We will view video of Bishop Barron addressing
“Prayer’ at our September meeting. Light refresh-
ments will be available. We really look forward to
welcoming you back or hopefully welcoming you to
our first meeting. We will send out another meeting
notice as the time gets closer which will include a
Zoom link for those who might feel more comforta-
ble attending virtually. Either way you join us — we
are glad you are there. All women are wel-

come. https://www.stmarysfranklin.org/womens-
faith-formation

Powerful Pro-Life Prayer Launch
Saturday, September 18th, 2021
6:00 PM Mass with Fr. Michael McNamara
St. Catherine of Siena Church
547 Washington St.
Norwood, MA
7:00 PM Speaker
North American Campaign Director
Steve Karlen
After volunteering to lead the campaign in Madi-
son, Wisconsin, Steve successfully led the fight
against opening a late-term abortion center on
the campus of his alma mater, the University of
Wisconsin. He tells the story in his book, “This
is When We Begin to Fight”.

Coffee will follow. There is NO charge for this
event. All are welcome.
www.40daysforlife.com/boston

Parking is available on the street, in the town lot opposite
the side door of church on Nahatan St. (handicap ramp
door), and in the school yard, which can be accessed from
Railroad Ave, just up from the corner of Washington
Street.

FALL CAMPAIGN
WEDS., SEPTEMBER 22 - SUN., OCTOBER 31




